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All Saints Catholic College 
Love  Serve  Learn 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Families 

 

This has been a tremendous start to the academic year for All 
Saints, from the perspective of reminding students of 
expectations, policies and protocols, and getting all students off 
to a flying start.  

We have just celebrated the rewards breakfasts and it brings 
great joy to congratulate our students from all year groups for 
being role models for everyone. 

Our Open Evening this month, was attended by record numbers 
of prospective families, and staff and students did a sterling job 
in demonstrating the essence of our community. 

Our co-curricular programme has also been warmly welcomed 
by the students this half-term, and this is being closely 
monitored so that we can ensure we offer something for 
everyone and remove barriers for access. 

Next half-term, we will be surveying all students for their views 
on school life and will take all appropriate action to ensure that 
they continue to be happy and feel safe in our setting. 

Following your own feedback as families, we have changed our 
Key Stage 3 reporting system. We will be sending information 
out to you shortly so that you can see the new format of the 
reports in advance of the latest data collection.   

The school performance tables were published on Thursday last 
week, and our hard work on school improvement has paid off 
with the significant improvement in outcomes.  We are all very 
proud of the Year 11 of 2021/22, especially in light of their 
performance in the face of the COVID pandemic. 

 

I wish you all a restful week’s break and I look forward to us all reunited next half-term. 

 

 

Newsletter 

Half Term 1 
2022/23 

“This school continues to be good.” Ofsted 2017d Judged OUTSTANDING - Full Diocesan Inspection, 2018  

 

October Holidays 2022 

Monday 24th - Friday 28th October  

Monday, 31st October is an Inset Day and school is 
closed to students.  

School reopens on Tuesday, 1st November 2022. 

God bless 

Karen Colligan 

 

Inside this edition: 

Chaplaincy Updates 

Subject Updates 

National Tutoring Programme 

Co-curricular HT2 

Chair of Governor Update 

Governor Vacancies 

Transport Update 

2022/2023 Term Dates 
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Our  Motto  

 

Love   Serve    Learn  

Our Miss ion  
 

Our miss ion i s  to put  Chr is t   
at the centre of  our  community.  

 

 In  loving and serving God and one another,   
we encourage everyone to f lour ish  through learning.   

Our Focus Virtues  
Virtues are qualities that we practise in order to help us  

become the best version of ourselves.  

Love: 

To do            
everything  
for God, for   

others and for 
self with 
kindness. 

Service: 

To work          
together for 

the benefit of 
everyone. 

Faith: 

To be guided 
by faith in all 
that we do, 
trusting in 

God. 

Courage: 

Doing the 
right thing 

even when it 
is difficult. 

Respect: 

To have     
respect for 
ourselves, 
each other 

and our                
environment. 
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Kirklees Council have recently announced they will be     
providing financial support for the families of those children 
who are entitled to free school meals, to receive a one-off 
cost of living payment of £50 per child. This will help families 
who are experiencing extreme financial difficulties in        
Kirklees.  

 

Families can expect to receive this money before Christmas, and Kirklees will confirm shortly how this 
will be distributed - more information is to follow. 

The funding is part of a wider package of financial support approved by Cabinet. The details are in 
the Kirklees story:  

Cabinet approves huge expansion of award-winning affordable food service - Kirklees Together 

 

We would like to remind families that the Local Welfare Provision (LWP) scheme helps vulnerable 
people in short-term crisis with food and essential items. Entitlement for help is based on a person or 
family's circumstances at the time, and is discretionary. 

Get in touch with Local Welfare Provision if you or your family are in immediate need or hardship: 

• lwp@kirklees.gov.uk 

• 01484 414782 (10am to 4pm, Monday to Friday excluding bank holidays) 

Apply for the Local Welfare Provision Fund - Eligibility - My Kirklees Account 

 

Additionally: 

• Kirklees residents can find support to help manage the increase in household bills on the Kirklees 

Council website: www.kirklees.gov.uk/cost-of-living 

• Check out the free events taking place in Kirklees this October half-term: Spooktacular schedule of 

events this Halloween 

Should anyone require support to access this information, please contact our finance team in school. 

One-off Cost of Living Payment 

Cost of Living 

 

The school dining hall offers “bread no spread” and “salad” to 
any student regardless of whether they have a school meal or 
bring a packed lunch. These free items can be located near the 
tills. 

 

If your financial circumstances have changed, and you would like to check if you 
are now eligible for Free School Meals, please click on the link below: 

Apply for free school meals - Parent or carer details - Section 1 - Address details 
- My Kirklees Account 

 

 

Alternatively, if you are unsure whether your child has already been 
granted Free School Meals, please contact school. 

 

School Meals 

Free bread and salad 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fkirkleestogether.co.uk%2F2022%2F10%2F11%2Fcabinet-approves-huge-expansion-of-award-winning-affordable-food-service%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C44d795a9c2cd4630b3e608dab0fe2e44%7C13f
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kirklees.gov.uk%2Fbeta%2Fcontact-the-council%2Ffrequent-contacts%2Fdefault.aspx%3Fcontact%3Dlwp%40kirklees.gov.uk&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C44d795a9c2cd4630b3e608dab0fe2e44%7C13f
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.kirklees.gov.uk%2Fen%2Fservice%2FBenefits___Apply_for_the_Local_Welfare_Provision_fund_via_an_organisation&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C44d795a9c2cd4630b3e608dab0fe2e44%7C13fc18b6bbe
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kirklees.gov.uk%2Fcost-of-living&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C44d795a9c2cd4630b3e608dab0fe2e44%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638016902981849276%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fkirkleestogether.co.uk%2F2022%2F10%2F12%2Fwe-have-a-spooktacular-schedule-of-events-this-halloween-2%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C44d795a9c2cd4630b3e608dab0fe2e44%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fkirkleestogether.co.uk%2F2022%2F10%2F12%2Fwe-have-a-spooktacular-schedule-of-events-this-halloween-2%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C44d795a9c2cd4630b3e608dab0fe2e44%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.kirklees.gov.uk%2Fservice%2FSchools_and_education___Apply_for_free_school_meals&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C1fe032390a584e5f46ee08daac3cc026%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.kirklees.gov.uk%2Fservice%2FSchools_and_education___Apply_for_free_school_meals&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C1fe032390a584e5f46ee08daac3cc026%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7
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Chaplaincy 
Update 

Upcoming events at the bottom of the page 

 

The start of the year has been very busy in        
Chaplaincy with year group Masses in the main hall 

led by Fr John.  

Fr Sean has also joined us for early morning staff 
Masses, and we have invited family in for a Mass    

after school. 

The prayer life has been enriched through             
opportunities for students to say the Rosary at  
breaktimes during October, and this has even          

included a decade in Polish led by Wojciech, one of 
our Faith in Action students.  

We received a kind donation of Rosary beads and 
cards from The Catenians for use by the students. 

Students and staff have participated in pilgrimage 
and procession through the Relic Tour and the Batley 
Torchlight procession, and preparations are underway 

for the All Saints Masses next month. 

A highlight of the half-term was the Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament in the Chapel, where staff and 
students joined in prayerful silence throughout the 

day.  

We are hoping to make this a regular opportunity. 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

1st November - All Saints Masses for students 

 

17th November - Revelation Youth Event at Hinsley Hall 

 

14th December - Reconciliation Service 

 

14th December - Family Mass  

(details to be confirmed) 
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All Saints were among the hundreds of people gathered from 
across the Diocese to participate in Batley’s torchlight         

procession, a tradition that dates back to 1951 as a public act 
of worship and a witness of faith.  

To see so many friends, relatives, colleagues, governors and 
school children processing behind the statue of Our Lady was 

spiritually uplifting and a joy to behold.  

The heritage of St Mary’s could be counted through the       
attendance of various priests returning to their former parish, 

one having left over twenty years ago.  

Mass and benediction was led by Bishop Marcus. 

Afterwards, in sharing supper, new friends were made,         
acquaintances renewed, and family history remembered in the 
reciting of the Hail Mary in Gaelic as a couple of parishioners  

recalled their childhood memories.   

Between the humour, the sadness in thoughts of those no  
longer walking with us, the reminiscences – there was the    

living faith in the coming together in prayer.  

Torchlight Procession - St. Mary's Batley (stmarybatley.co.uk)  

Torchlight Procession 

https://www.stmarybatley.co.uk/torchlight-procession
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We joined the thousands of pilgrims who journeyed to Leeds  
Cathedral to venerate the Relics of St Bernadette. This amazing 

and blessed experience was very moving and spiritually         
uplifting. We joined with other schools across the Diocese in 

saying the Rosary and celebrating Mass. Bishop Marcus spoke of 
St Bernadette being just a young girl when Our Lady appeared 

to her and being prepared to find God’s purpose for us.  

The day ended with a request for an interview for BBC news and 
filming for the Relics Tour website, with the students reflecting 

on how special it was to be present at this historical event. 

St Bernadette Relic Tour 

stbernadette.org.uk 
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Weekly Maths Challenge 

Every week, students from Years 7 to 10 have been            
participating in a weekly maths challenge to improve their 
problem solving and creative thinking skills.  

The importance of problem-solving skills for future            
employment prospects can't be overstated.  

Every business and every job role has its problems that       
students need to develop skills to be able to solve. Creative thinking skills allow individuals to       
uncover innovative and progressive solutions to problems. With over 350 entries into the competition, 
students have really applied themselves well and many achieved the highest scores possible.  

Well done to all those who have taken part. If you are interested in taking part in future challenges, 
please keep an eye on your emails, or speak to Mr Smith (Maths) for further information. 

An example question is below: 

Maths 

Times Table 
Rockstar 

If your maths teacher has given you a TT Rockstar baseline test in class, then you are eligible to win 
a stupendous amount of extra reward points over the half-term!   

Play online or on the app, and if you are the fastest or most improved between now and the end of 
October, you will get a whopping 150 reward points! The budding mathematicians among you will 
know that this will significantly improve your chances of winning the £10 reward voucher.  

Not only that, but you will also get recognition for your efforts on the TT Rockstar’s display board 
outside of Mr Cassidy’s room.   

This will be a monthly event, but the first reward is particularly generous due to us being at the end 
of half-term 1.  

We will be comparing the results of the ‘most improved’ winner to their 
baseline test scores recorded by your teacher to ensure everyone is playing 
at the highest levels of integrity!  

6 x 9 = 54 

7 x 12 = 84 

 
Last year, we introduced the National Tutoring Programme 
in maths to support some students who wanted to progress 
from the foundation to the higher tier exams. 
  
The programme also allowed a number of students who had 
missed school due to COVID to catch up on missed work. 
  
The students who engaged positively in this intervention 
programme performed well in their GCSEs and we have 
therefore decided to extend the programme.   
  
The programme normally runs for a 15 week period, one 
hour per week. The sessions in maths are either before 
school (7:30 – 8:30am) or after other revision sessions (4:10 
to 5:10pm).   
  
If you are interested in one of the sessions, please contact 
jcassidy@aschc.com.  

Become a Times Table Rockstar! 

National Tutoring 
Programme 

NTP KS4 

mailto:jcassidy@aschc.com
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Drop Down Day 
11.10.22 

Year 10 

Andy Kirk is a former professional Rugby 
League player who enjoyed a career spanning 

over 12 years.  

He is also the author of his autobiography, 
‘Scandalous Freedom’.  

Andy visited All Saints this month and delivered his presentation ‘The harmful effects of pornography’ 
to Year 10.  

Andy also spoke about other issues, including young people ‘sexting’, something which has become a 
massive issue across the country.  

Andy used his own experience of being addicted to pornography, from first viewing it at the tender 
age of 11, explaining how it negatively affected his life and how he got eventually got free from the 

addiction.  

Year 8 

Year 8 students received a presentation from Lee 
and Andy on ‘The harmful effects of alcohol’.  

Lee and Andy also spoke about other issues,      
including their own experience of alcohol               

addiction and the impact on their mental health.  

Their personal accounts explained why they      
became addicted to alcohol, how this negatively 
affected their lives and how they eventually got 

free from alcohol addiction.  

 

For more information regarding our PSHCE offer to students in 
all year groups, please see the letters which have been sent to 
parents this half-term.  

 

These can also be accessed below: 
 

https://www.aschc.com/pshce-programme/ 

https://www.aschc.com/pshce-programme-oct-2022/ 

PSHCE  
Programme 

Personal, Social, Health and Citizenship Education 

https://www.aschc.com/pshce-programme/
https://www.aschc.com/pshce-programme-oct-2022/
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We start this academic year by congratulating last year’s Year 
11 for their great results in Music and also by welcoming Mrs 
Priestley who has joined Mrs Sidwell in the Music department. 
 

This half-term, Year 7 have been learning about the elements 
of music, focussing on rhythm through learning to play Samba 

instruments. Year 8 have been learning about the English composer Gustav Holst and his 'Planet Suite' 
through working in groups to compose their own version. Year 9 have been learning about arrange-
ments and have created their own version of Edvard Grieg's 'In The Hall of the Mountain King' on the 
keyboard.   
 

Next half-term, Year 7 will be moving onto singing and learning to play the keyboard, Year 8 will be 
learning about computer game music and Year 9 will be learning about Musicals.   
 

The Year 10s have settled in well to the GCSE Music course and the Year 11s are continuing to make 
good progress.   
 

Our GCSE Music students in Year 10 and 11, as well as some members of our choir, have started a 
Song Writing project as part of Kirklees Year of Music 2022.  This involved working with a professional 
song writer during a workshop this half term.  In half-term 2, a small group of these students will be 
attending a 2-day song writing workshop hosted by Musica Kirklees, to compose a song alongside   
other secondary schools. The song will be recorded, and lyrics and sheet music will be sent out to 
schools across Kirklees for school bands and choirs to learn and then come together to form a massed 
Kirklees choir and band, to perform the song our students will have composed.  This is a very exciting 
project to be involved in! 
 

Individual instrumental/singing lessons have continued with Musica Kirklees and anyone who is       
interested in learning any instrument or having singing lessons can apply online at Online Application 
Form - Musica Kirklees. 
 

All students are welcome to attend co-curricular activities after school, these need to be booked on 
SchoolCloud.  In Music we are currently offering: 

Monday - Ukulele group 

Tuesday - Rock band 

Wednesday - All Saints Band 

Wednesday - Choir 

Thursday and Friday - GCSE practical and composition sessions. 
 

We would recommend anyone considering taking GCSE Music, or anyone already on the course, to 
have instrumental/singing lessons and to attend the relevant co-curricular activity after school. 
 

We also have students taking part in out steel pan group during school time who, this half-term, have 
made a recording for the Probation Services Members Black History Celebrations and have performed 
at Open Evening. 

  

We are looking forward to next half-term which will see a return of music in Masses and to our annual 
Christmas Concert in December.  We look forward to seeing you at the Christmas Concert supporting 
your child and other students. More information about the concert will be available in half-term 2. 

Music 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2Fmusic-tuition%2Fapplication-form&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3a91ff422d4c466d38a308daad193340%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638012620986395896%7
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2Fmusic-tuition%2Fapplication-form&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3a91ff422d4c466d38a308daad193340%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638012620986395896%7
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Bus Services 

European Languages Day - 26.09.22 

We celebrated European Languages Day this year by asking 
staff to try to say the title for their lesson in any foreign    
language.   
 
It was remarkable to promote our subject area and to         
illustrate to students how important languages and resilience 

are to shape the students in our care.    
 
Some staff invested time asking how the words would be pronounced phonetically and took their  
registers in their chosen foreign language. 
 
We also had flags displayed and had translated into Latin parts of our prayers used that morning. In 
assembly, students were drawn attention to the importance of language learning and giving things a 
go. 
 
The MFL department chose to look at which countries students had visited and which cultures had 
shaped them as individuals. Students then tried to draw flags on a body to show how much that 
country had shaped them. It was interesting to see the diversity we have in our community at school 
and how it is shaping us, something that can only be celebrated, and will be beneficial for our future 
workforce.  
 
We saw how “Learning a foreign language is easily done by anybody.  So don’t worry if you think you 
don’t have an aptitude for language.  Desire is all you need and the tools” as all our staff showed on 
that day. 
 
Thanks go out to everyone involved, including students that made that day for our subject such a 
memorable one in 2022.   
 
Excelente All Saints Community College and merci! 

Modern Foreign 
Languages 

Thank you for your patience during the review of the 
transport to school arrangements conducted by both West 
Yorkshire Combined Authority for our Kirklees families and 

First Bus for our Calderdale families.   

A polite reminder of the valid bus passes for the services are listed below. 
Please ensure you purchase the correct pass for the service your child  
uses as the Halifax service only accepts the First Bus pass. 

Huddersfield routes:  K60 / K65 / K66 / K67 / 360 accept Metro Card 
passes only. 

The Halifax C78 First Bus service only accepts First Bus travel bus pass 
for this service.  Students have the option of pay-as-you-go on a daily  
basis or alternatively you can purchase a bus pass online for a weekly cost 
of £13.50.  

The weekly bus pass enables students to use the pass on any First Bus  
service 7 days per week. Any student without this pass will not be        
excluded from boarding the bus in the first instance, but they will be 
asked for their name and form tutor in school. Although, if this becomes a 
regular occurrence it could jeopardise the student’s travel arrangements. 

School Transport 
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 Halloween 

Students enjoyed Halloween events in the Learning Resource 
Centre this half-term and had the opportunity to look at all 
our scary reads on display which are ready to be loaned out.   

We are running a creative writing competition with a chance 
to win a £10 book voucher, and also ‘Guess how many jelly 
beans are in the jar’ for a chance to win the jar, for 10p a 

guess. The money raised will be donated to our Food Bank Appeal for The Welcome Centre in       
Huddersfield. Winners to be announced.  

Learning          
Resource Centre 
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All Saints currently has vacancies for both an LA (local author-
ity), Co-opted and  Foundation Governors.  

Being a governor is a rewarding way of making a voluntary 
contribution to the lives of local young people. 

Our Governors’ core responsibilities are to: 

• Plan the strategic direction and vision of the College. 

• Oversee the financial performance of the College and ensure the money is well spent. 

• Hold the Principal and Senior Leadership Team to account for the educational performance of 
the College and the performance of the staff. 

Please note, nominations for our Foundation Governor vacancies should only be from practising    
Catholics. 

We request that nominations for our Co-opted Governor vacancy are from applicants who do not have 
children at All Saints. 

 

All governors must complete safeguarding checks. 

 

For further information please visit the following websites: 

https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/working-for-kirklees/school-governors.aspx 

https://www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk/education/education/education-education/governance-
education/becoming-a-governor/ 

We welcome our new Chair of Governors 

This academic year, we welcome our new Chair of Governors, 
Tim Atkinson. 
 
 
Hello All Saints Community, I’m Tim Atkinson. It’s a privilege 
to serve as Chair of Governors at All Saints Catholic College.  
 
I’m married, live in Huddersfield, have one child at All Saints 
and another in a local Catholic primary school.  
 
I have worked in large Financial Services organisations for over 
20 years, responsible for ensuring the needs of customers and 
colleagues are met, strategic aims delivered, and that funding 
is used to maximum effect.  
 
I became a Governor so I could volunteer these skills and     
experience to All Saints, working with other Governors and the 
Senior Leadership Team, to drive forward success for the    
College and every student here.  
 
I’m excited for the future of All Saints and the learning             
opportunities it offers all our children. 
 
I’m committed to helping the College continue to develop and 
excel in providing these opportunities.  

Chair of  
Governors 

Governor  
Vacancies 

Become a Governor at All Saints 

https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/working-for-kirklees/school-governors.aspx
https://www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk/education/education/education-education/governance-education/becoming-a-governor/
https://www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk/education/education/education-education/governance-education/becoming-a-governor/
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After-school activities for half-term 2 are now available to book on SchoolCloud.  

 

Please use the following link to access our website for the activity calendar: 

Co-Curricular Activities - All Saints Catholic College (aschc.com)  

 

Please note, spaces are limited and bookings are accepted on a first come, first served basis. 

Only students who have signed up to an activity are able to attend, anyone attending without a 
booking will be sent home. 

 

Please ensure you receive a confirmation email of any bookings you have made. If you do not receive 
a confirmation email, the booking has not been completed, and you will need to recommence    

booking, pressing next at the bottom of each page, and completing the questions giving permission 
for your child to walk home after the activity has finished, or to confirm that you will be collecting 

your child at the requested time. 

 

Log in details for SchoolCloud include both the parent’s name and email address, and the name and 
date of birth of the student. 

 

If you are unable to log in to SchoolCloud, please ensure you are using your child’s preferred name 
and the email address you have provided to school.  

After-School  
Activities  

Half-term 2 

Please find guidance below relating to student medication. 

 

As per our First Aid & Student Welfare Policy, medication   
cannot be held or taken in College unless a Medical Care Plan 
document has been completed by a parent/carer.  

 

Any medication, including over-the-counter medicines such as paracetamol and ibuprofen, will be 
confiscated if found in a student’s possession, and a parent/carer will be contacted to collect the 
medication. 

 

Please contact our Student Welfare Officer, Mrs Nash, if your child has been prescribed medication 
that needs to be kept in school.  

 

Medication will be held securely in the medical room.  

 

Our First Aid & Student Welfare Policy is available on our website and can be accessed here: 

First Aid & Student Welfare Policy - All Saints Catholic College (aschc.com)  

First Aid 

Medication Reminder 

https://www.aschc.com/co-curricular-activities/
https://www.aschc.com/first-aid-student-welfare-policy/
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Half-term 1 has seen a huge amount of football taking place, 
both after-school training and fixtures against many other 
schools.  

We have been competing in the under 12’s, 13’s, 14’s and 16’s 
leagues and cups.  

 

There have been many notable 
team and individual performances.  

Highlights include the under 12’s 
and under 14’s who are through to 
the quarter finals of the           
Huddersfield Cup.  

A nail-biting 2-2 draw at under 16 
level which involved a disallowed 
goal, direct from a free kick and a 
last minute penalty.  

2 wins for the under 12’s in All 
Saints colours.  

Both the under 13 boys and under 
13 girls are undefeated (so far).  

All of these football fixtures have 
been supported by our Year 11 
young leaders and sports officials. 

PE  

 



www.aschc.com              Love  Serve  Learn 

  

NEWSLETTER | HT1 2022.23  15 

 

 

Kirklees Catering 
Vacancies 

For more information about current school catering          
vacancies with Kirklees Council, please use the following 
link: 

 

 www.kirklees.gov.uk/CateringJobs 

 

Friends of All Saints would like to develop a gardening club 
over the next few academic years.   
 
An area of the grounds have been selected and we would like 
to progress the development of a sensory garden as the first 
step.   
 
We are interested in identifying staff, students and parents 
with a desire to get involved through participation, donations 
(plants, equipment etc) or in an advisory capacity. 
 
Stage 1 
Sensory Garden 
 
Stage 2 
Veg/allotment area. 
 

Please email jcassidy@aschc.com if you are interested in    
being involved. 

Gardening Club 

 

SIMS Parent App 

communication@aschc.com 

We would like to, once again, ask 
parents who have not yet signed up 
to the SIMS Parents App to request 
joining instructions to enable us to 
share all letters, newsletters and 
notifications.  

Please email  

communications@aschc.com  

for more details. 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kirklees.gov.uk%2FCateringJobs&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C43efeade853844c8d57508da6566001f%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637933785998768981%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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Attendance 

Reminder for 2022/2023 

 

Our Ref. MDO/CTA 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We hope this letter finds you well and you are all looking forward to a well-deserved break over the 
October holidays.  

As you know, good attendance in school is key to securing good outcomes and students achieving their 
target grades. Research shows that attendance and punctuality are vitally important to success at 
school and that there is a direct correlation between attendance and progress and attainment in 
school. The attendance target at All Saints Catholic College is 96%. We want to work with families to 
ensure that all students achieve this target. 

The College attendance target is based on the minimum level that further education colleges,        
apprenticeship providers and employers consider to be good attendance. 95% attendance means a  
student has missed 10 days of school in a year. This equates to 50 hours of lost learning which will 
have a massive impact on a student’s ability to progress and succeed. Equally, if a student arrives 5 
minutes late to school each day, they will miss 3 days of school in a year which equates to 15 hours of 
lost learning.  

If your child is going to be absent from school, please contact College before 8.30am on each and 
every day of absence. Absence should be reported in the following way: 

· Telephone College on 01484 426466 and press Option 1 to report an absence or alternatively 
email attendance@aschc.com  

We want to help ensure your child’s attendance is above the target of 96%. The Attendance Team, 
your child’s Achievement Coordinator and BfL Coordinator as well as the Learning Tutors are here to 
work with you and your child to ensure they achieve the best possible level of attendance.  

Please do not hesitate to contact College if you need any help or support in relation to your child’s 
attendance.  

Queries regarding attendance can be emailed directly to your Achievement Coordinator.  

Further information regarding attendance at All Saints Catholic College can be found in our            
Attendance Policy which is available on the College website https://www.aschc.com/attendance/.  

Yours sincerely  

 

Mr M Doherty  
Assistant Principal  
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Staff News 

This term we say goodbye to…  

  

 Mr Elliott, ICT Technician 

 Mr Stack, Educational Teaching Assistant 

 Miss Carwin, Educational Support Assistant 

 Mrs Williams, Business Support Officer - Attendance 

 Mrs Dhillon, Education Support Assistant 

 

 We wish all departing staff the best in their new roles 
 and thank them all for their hard work and contributions 
 to All Saints. 
 

 

And we welcome back: 

  

Miss Williams, Teacher of English 

 

And welcome: 

Mrs Watkins, Business Support Officer - Student Services 

Miss Sykes, Business Support Officer 

 

In January 2023 we will be welcoming: 

 

Mrs Da Costa, Faculty Leader of MFL 

Mrs Williamson, Teacher of MFL 

Recruitment 

Vacancies for both teaching and support staff are advertised 
on our website. Should you or someone you know be looking 
for a new challenge, please visit: 

www.aschc.com/recruitment/  

for more information about the current available roles and to 
access application documents. 
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Welcome to MyDirections, the new C+K Careers website where All Saints students 
can browse careers information. 

 

Go to https://ck.mydirections.co.uk/login 

 

Username is school email address, password is 12345678 – students can then change 
this to your own password once logged in.  

You will be asked to complete a questionnaire on first login, which will then tailor 
personalised content relevant to what you’re interested in.  

All students from Years 7-11 can access this.  

An excellent way for all students to find out more information about subjects and  
careers.  

 

Information for parent/carers -  

https://ck.mydirections.co.uk/information-for-parents-and-carers 

 

If you have any careers or progression related questions, please contact our C+K 
Careers Adviser, Claire: 

Claire.ridley@ckcareers.org.uk or 07464 497358 

Parent Forum We would like to invite parents/carers to join us each half-term 
at our Parent Forum meetings being held on Teams.  

Each meeting has a general theme and some of these will be: 

• Communications from School 

• Co-curricular Activities 

• Feedback from Parent Surveys 

More information is available on our website:  

https://www.aschc.com/parent-forum/ 

2022/2023 

Careers 

 

https://ck.mydirections.co.uk/login
https://ck.mydirections.co.uk/information-for-parents-and-carers
mailto:Claire.ridley@ckcareers.org.uk
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Changes in line with the Governments’  
Education (Guidance about Costs of School Uniforms) Act 2021 

With effect from September 2022, please be aware there is no longer a requirement for badged All 
Saints uniform items to be worn by students, with the exception of the College blazer and tie. 

 

Both the College blazer and tie are compulsory items. 

 

All other uniform items, including those required for PE, can be purchased from any clothing retailer, 
as long as they meet the College requirements which are available on our website https://
www.aschc.com/college-uniform/.  

 

A reminder of some of our uniform guidelines can be found below: 

College Uniform 
Update 

Trousers: Leggings or skin tight jeans/trousers are unacceptable. Trousers should not cling around the thighs, 
knees and calves. Trousers should be tailored fabric trousers.  

 

 

 

Shoes: These should be plain black college-type shoes. Sensible shoes remain essential for the safety of       
students and slip on ‘ballet style’ or ‘holiday’ footwear is not appropriate in College. Fashion shoes, pumps, 
boots or trainers are not acceptable. Shoes should be worn with black socks.  

 

 

 

Hair: Extreme hairstyles are not appropriate for school. There are many fashions that come and go and these 
are monitored. Hair needs to be of an even length with no Mohican tops or shaved sides. There should be no 
tramlines or patterns cut into the hair either. Hair colour should be natural e.g., no pink or other extreme   
colours are allowed. 

  

 

Make-up and Nails: Make-up should not be visible and students will be expected to remove any visible make-up 
once they are in College. It would be better for them not to apply such make-up in the first place. Nail varnish 
and false nails are not allowed in College.  

Jewellery: Earrings, stretchers or any kind of piercings should not be worn for College. Some students have 
piercings in or around their earlobe. These must also be removed for College, as should nose piercings. Like-
wise, only one bracelet can be worn for religious observance. Jewellery will be confiscated if worn in College.  

https://www.aschc.com/college-uniform/
https://www.aschc.com/college-uniform/
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We would like to remind parents to please put names on all your child’s belongings 
ready for return in November, so items can be returned promptly to the right 
person.  
 

Thank you. 

Lost Property 

Please find a list below of all items currently held in our lost      
property box. If any of these items belong to your child, please 
ask them to collect from Student Services before Friday 4th 
November. All unclaimed items after this date will be donated 
to Uniform Exchange as we do not have the facility to store lost 
items indefinitely. 

Coats 

Black with fur around hood age 12-13 
Green Parker style coat with sequined "I am what I am" 
across the back 

F&F black coat 

Black high shine puff jacket size M 

Black size 14 gold zip hooded coat 

  

Uniform 

2 x school ties 

White short sleeve shirt age 14 -15 years 

White long sleeve shirt size 14-15 

3 pairs black trousers age 13 -14 

Black trousers age 14  

  

PE Kit 

2 x Shorts with school logo  

Plain black shorts age 13-14 

Plain black shorts 13 

Shorts with school logo size 30/32 

Sports leggings size 32/34 

Sports leggings with logo size 26/28 

Sports leggings with logo size 30/32 

Sports leggings with logo size 32/34 

Pair school sports sock - no name 
Black drawstring bag with padded front - full kit with 
Nike trainers 

Pink flower drawstring bag with white Reebok trainers 

Yellow/pink JD bag with PE kit & RIBX trainers 

Black sports Nike size medium 

Black T-shirt (George) size L 

PE top and leggings size small 

Shin pads & shorts  

Pair PE sock with initials HM/WH 

Shoes & Trainers 

Black velcro size 4 

Black slip-on shoe size 4 

Black lace-up girls shoe  size 5 

Black size 7 slip-on shoe 

Nike black trainers with white sole & white Nike tick size 5 

Nike football boot grey with red tick size 4.5 

Nike trainers black with yellow tick 

Adidas trainers size 9 

Nike trainers black with white tick size 7 

Clarks black trainer 

Slazenger black pumps 

Velcro fastening black shoe size 4 

Slazenger slip on size 7.5 

Black velcro size 5 

Black lace up shoe size 6 

Adidas black lace up size 8  

White & pink Adidas trainers size 5.5 

  

Misc 

1 X black scooter charger case 

House key with wooden keyring 
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First Day Half Term Last Day 

Autumn Term 2022/2023 

Monday 5th September*  Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October  Friday 16th December  

Spring Term 2023 

Tuesday 3rd January  Monday 13th February  – Friday 17th February  Friday 31st March  

Summer Term 2023 

Monday 17th April  Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June  Tuesday 25th July  

Term Dates 2022-2023 

College is closed to students on the following dates: 

• Inset Day 2 – Monday 31st
 October 2022 

• Inset Day 3 – Friday 10th February 2023 

• Bank Holiday – Monday 1st May 2023 

• Disaggregated Day 1 – Monday 24th July 2023 

• Disaggregated Day 2 – Tuesday 25th July 2023 

Uniform Exchange 

2023-2024 Term Dates Coming Soon 


